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ITEM TITLE:
Consider authorizing the use of 2015 CIP funding in an amount not to exceed $150,000.00 for the installation
of electrical improvements at Elmer Thomas Park to support additional lighting for the annual Holiday in the
Park event.
INITIATOR:  City Councilman Jay Burk

STAFF INFORMATION SOURCE:  Deputy City Manager Richard Rogalski

BACKGROUND: The Holiday in the Park committee would like to greatly expand the lighting elements at
Elmer Thomas Park (ETP) to improvement the annual Holiday in the Park event.  Funding for the additional
lighting has been secured through donations and the allocations by the City of Lawton and LETA, however the
existing electrical infrastructure at the park is not sufficient to support the expanded lighting. The attached plan
shows the proposed electric line for ETP which will be completed in two phases.  The Scope of Work covers
the requirements necessary for a contractor to provide a quote the project. To accomplish this work in a timely
fashion, staff intends to utilize the new State of Oklahoma OMES Job Order Contract No. SW0245.  To fund
the improvement, the project would need up to $150,000 out of the 2015 CIP Recreation Improvements
account.

EXHIBIT:  Proposed Electric Plan; Scope of Work

KEY ISSUES:  N/A

FUNDING SOURCE:  2015 CIP Recreation Improvements

STAFF RECOMMENDED COUNCIL ACTION:  Authorize the use of 2015 CIP funding in an amount not
to exceed $150,000.00 for the installation of electrical improvements at Elmer Thomas Park to support
additional lighting for the annual Holiday in the Park event.
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